October 10, 2019 Advisory Committee Meeting – Handout #3





San Pasqual Valley Groundwater Data Request

The San Pasqual Groundwater Sustainability Agency (GSA), a collaboration of the City and County of San Diego is preparing a Groundwater Sustainability Plan (GSP). To develop the GSP, we need to collect data sets and information. We are requesting any data that you may have for the San Pasqual Groundwater Basin that is not publicly available, and are interested in data or reports you have on the following subjects:

Hydrologic Data

• Stream Flow (Daily)

Groundwater Well Information

- Monitoring Well Locations
- Production Well Locations
- Well Construction Records (logs, and e-logs)

Groundwater Elevations and Pumping

- Groundwater Pumped Urban and Agricultural (Monthly)
- Groundwater Elevation (Fall and Spring, Annual) and/or Depth to Groundwater Data/Measurements
- Private Well Use

Land Use and Cropping Information

- Land Use and Cropping Acreage (Annual)
- Crop Evapotranspiration (Daily, Monthly)
- Irrigation Methods and Acreage

Other Data

- Water Quality Data/Results
- Subsidence/land surface elevation data
- Mapped wetlands, streams, vernal pools, groundwater-dependent ecosystems

Documents/Reports Request

The following documents and reports are requested:

- Monitoring plans (surface water, groundwater, others)
- Agricultural Water Management Plans
- Water Management Plans
- Information regarding any existing water management/conjunctive use programs
- Monitoring schedules and constituents/Parameters monitored
- Any studies on groundwater basin characterization (e.g. geology, hydrogeology, groundwater quality, percolation testing, feasibility studies)
- Please assume we already have copies of any City or County reports from 2000 to the present and there is no need for you to send us those reports

All submitted data will be screened by the GSA Team to determine if appropriate for inclusion in the GSP. Your local information is valuable to the development of this GSP. Digital data is preferred; however, we realize that isn't going to be feasible for some stakeholders, so we will accept any data form you have available. You can mail, email or hand deliver at meetings and we can make copies.

Please provide data by November 7, 2019. Data provided after December 31, 2019 may not be included in the GSP. Please contact Sandra Carlson (<u>CarlsonS@sandiego.gov</u> or (619) 533-4235) to send data or to ask questions.